Minutes of the meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held at St John’s Church Hall, Templeton on 17th September 2015

Present: John, Peter, Barbara, Liz, Phil
John welcomed everyone to the meeting. He mentioned that the Big Weekend had been held immediately after the last meeting, and that it had been a great success. It was reported that £1,000 had been raised for the Welsh Air Ambulance over the course of the weekend. 
1) To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were received from Elwyn and Wendy.

2) To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in the items listed below. None were declared.

3) To sign minutes of previous meeting – 16th July 2015. The minutes of the meeting held on 16th July 2015 were signed by the Chairman as required by law.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes:
Cold Blow bridleway. Nothing new to report – review again in October meeting.
Church Hall ownership – Barbara reported that the Trustees had stated that they would be willing to sell it to TCC for a sum in the region of £25,000, with TCC paying legal fees for both sides. A letter to this effect should be received by the Council in the near future.  They would also request that the existing agreement that the Church has first call on it is maintained. Barbara stated that Church use was usually around twelve days a year, and only occasionally has she had to turn away other users.
Since the sale of the football field is to provide the money for the Hall purchase, it was agreed that Liz should speak to JJ Morris to confirm the valuation that was given last year still applied, and ask them to give a quote for the work. 
Noticeboards. These had been delivered, and put into their positions. John thanked Liz for sorting out the placement of the noticeboards, and said that the fact they were already full showed they were being put to good use and worthwhile.
Park benches tables: placements / relocations. This is an ongoing matter – to be reviewed in the October meeting.
Register of Members’ Interests. There are still some outstanding forms – the Clerk will send a reminder and copy of the form to the relevant Councillors.
General TCC property repairs – bench painting, disintegrating gate, Hall toilet doors etc.  The toilet doors have been sorted, other repairs are ongoing. To be reviewed in the October meeting.
Ford Lane bridleway. This is no longer an issue.
Overgrown hedges – request to be cut. This has been done.
Road markings Templeton to Princes Gate. The central line markings have been done, but no bus stop, school markings etc. It was agreed that the Clerk should send a letter to PCC requesting that these be done urgently.
Sentence Gardens footpath condition. Nothing new to report – review again in October meeting.
First aid kit for Hall. This has been bought and is now available.
Financial Regulations. Barbara took the Councillors through the changes, giving the background that they came about as a result of the recent audit. After discussion all agreed to the changes. The new version was therefore duly signed by the Chairman and Clerk and will be kept on file.
Audit sign off and action plan to cover points raised. Barbara explained the action points that had been recommended as a result of the recent audit process. These were discussed, and agreed to be done by the Council. The action plan was therefore duly signed by the Chairman, and will be kept in the file of this year’s audit. 
At this point John expressed his thanks to Barbara for all her work dealing with the audit this year, and coping with the various issues that arose.
Letter from PCC Highways regarding verges and road markings. The Chairman read out the letter from PCC Highways concerning the recent work done on the verges and road markings. The Council stated that they did not consider the work to have been satisfactory, and therefore requested the Clerk to send a reply to that effect, and asking for improvements.
PAT testing report and certificate. This was received in the meeting. It was agreed that the need for testing again will be reviewed next year, with due consideration for usage and for health and safety.
The Council then reviewed the quarterly repair list. The Clerk was requested to contact PCC once again about the items that had not been completed. The Council was pleased to accept that a replacement cattle crossing sign had been placed  near Ty Coed Farm, and that a sign had been placed at West Lane. In addition, the Water Reservoir Road had been repaired.
4.1) New items of business:
Bloomfield House Community Centre AGM letter. This was received and discussed, and the Council agreed to not offer a representative at this time. 
Letter regarding Additional Community Governor – Templeton Community Primary School. This was received and discussed, and the Council agreed to nominate Councillor Philip Williams for the role. The Clerk was duly requested to contact PCC accordingly.
Byelaws  - Templeton Airfield. These were discussed, and the Council had no objections to the proposed ByeLaws. The Clerk was requested to contact the relevant MoD accordingly and inform them of this.
5) To receive items of correspondence:
Pembrokeshire Ethical Care campaign letter.
PCC letter on Gambling Act 2008: consultation on review of licensing policy.
PCC letter on Licensing Act 2003: consultation on review of licensing policy.
Simon Hart surgeries notification.
Templeton Airfield amended training notice.
Timebanking event letter.
PCC community engagement events in October.
BBC charter review consultation.
Humanitarian assistance and community resilience conference.
Independent remuneration panel survey.
Consultation on Welsh Government Draft Direction to Boundary Commission letter. 
Shelter letter, leaflet and launch event.
Public appointments email – previously circulated.
Shared purpose, shared future – draft statutory guidance for well-being of future generations (Wales) Act 2015.
Invitation to consultation event for draft Public sector waste and resource efficiency plan.
Welsh Assembly grant survey.
Consultation on national retail planning policy and guidance.
Statement by the Minister for Finance and Government Business – responses to the consultations on landfill disposals tax and land transaction tax – email.
6) County Councillor’s report:
No report was received since the County Councillor was unable to attend the meeting unexpectedly.
7) To receive financial statement and reconciliation: 
Bank statement, reconciliation presented £6988.95 as at 31st August 2015, minus VAT overclaim £732.00 
8) Planning applications: 
For consultation: 
15/0512/PA  Extension to the existing vehicle repair/testing/MOT facility - G D Harries and Sons Ltd., Rowlands View, Templeton.
15/0518/PA Construction of detached storage building with associated engineering and landscaping works - Land adjacent to Rowlands View, Templeton.
15/0540/PA Erection of dry cow and feed building (part retrospective) - Woodlands Farm, Templeton.
There were no objections to any of these planning matters, and the Clerk was authorised to inform PCC of this.
Planning approved by PCC:
14/1099/PA Extension and erection of double garage – Daneve, Cold Blow.
15/0128/PA Addition of porch – The Old Forge, Molleston, Narberth.
15/0254/PA Single storey extension – 11 Jubilee Gardens, Templeton.
15/0220/PA Erection of agricultural steel framed and timber clad barn – Ty Ffynnon, Eastwood, Narberth.
15/0363/CL Certificate of lawful use or development. Springfield, Tanners Lane, Templeton.
Planning refused by PCC: None to date.
9) Church Hall
To receive financial statement and reconciliation:
Bank statement, reconciliation presented  £2720.91 as at 31st August 2015 
10) Councillors reports:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barbara reported that there were oustanding problems with the drainage from Chapel Lane going down to Fords Lake caused by previous flooding.
She also reported that she had contacted Jebb about holding fireworks on their site – awaiting their response. If that is possible then the bonfire can be on the green. Otherwise the fireworks will be on the green. Barbara will contact West Coast.
The annual Remembrance Service will be at the Memorial as last year. The school has agreed to send the children to it, and it is planned to have a procession down the street, led by the standard bearer. Since it will be on a Wednesday, and the Hall will be needed for serving refreshments, there is a clash with the Zumba class – Barbara will contact them about cancelling/postponing that particular class.  Liz will order the wreaths for St John’s Church, Molleston Chapel , Narberth and Templeton. Phil, John and Barbara stated they would be attending the ceremony.
The children’s Christmas Party will be held on 6th December.
The signs to keep the gate to the play park clear are not being adhered to. The gate is also being left open. Methods of stopping it opening as wide will be investigated.
There is concern expressed from residents at probable effluent leaking onto the lane in Holyland Lane in Cold Blow. PCC has been informed.
Concern was expressed at the state of the road outside the Church Hall, and the amount of sand that had been washed down from the building site. The Clerk was asked to send a letter to Jebb asking them to manage the processes and water on the site better so that all waste is contained within the site.
There is a dangerous manhole on the main road and also two gullies that need investigation and repair between the Boar’s Head and the Council Depot. This will be included on the quarterly repair list, and brought to PCC’s attention in the Clerk’s letter.

11) The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 15th October 2015

The meeting closed at 9.45pm
